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Top storieséé. 

Percentage of Ambulances with a Paramedic 
The Trustôs commitment to having a paramedic on every vehicle continues, highlighted by the latest figures released 
at Julyôs Trust Board meeting.  Worcester leads the way with only one month of the last six where it was less than 
100% and on that occasion it was 99.9%; a tremendous record.  Across the Trust as a whole, no hub has failed to 
produce less than 99% paramedic vehicles; with the Trust-wide figure for June sitting at 99.7%.  As you will see   
elsewhere in this Briefing, the Trust has again had a hugely successful response to its advert for student paramedics.  
This will enhance all of the graduate paramedics who are joining the Service.  Trust Chief Executive, Anthony Marsh, 
said: ñNo other ambulance service comes anywhere close to the level of paramedic workforce that we have.  We 
know from the data we have that having one on every vehicle is proving hugely successful: patients are benefitting 
with many more being treated at home rather than needing to be taken to hospital. Equally, it makes us much more      
efficient which allows us to invest even more in frontline resources such as additional staff and vehicles. We will   
continue to do everything possible to reach 100% as often as possible as this is clearly the right thing to do for      
patients and staff alike.ò 

 

Board Agrees to Further Increase Frontline Staffing 
The Board of Directors has approved a plan presented by Chief Executive  
Anthony Marsh to further increase frontline staff numbers after a review of  
demand.  Demand so far this year has continued to grow in a very similar 
manner to that seen in previous years, with April largely on contract before a 
significant spike in May and June.  The impact means that whilst the Trust 
achieved response time targets, the number of patients waiting is too high, 
particularly for those in Category 3, which whilst in standard, does represent a risk.  Mr Marsh, said: ñGiven that    
demand is rising more steeply than originally planned by Commissioners and with our experience of last winter, the 
Board of Directors has agreed to act now to increase the operational workforce so that we can continue to provide 
patients with the highest standard of care.  We will recruit an additional 45 student paramedics, over and above the 
225 previously agreed, who will all be fully operational before Christmas.  I am sure all operational staff and those in 
the control rooms will welcome this decision by the Trust to once again invest in our own staffing rather than look to 
the private sector or other agencies to support us.  I am absolutely clear that having sufficient staff within the service 
is the right thing to do to prevent too much pressure on existing staff and our patients deserve nothing less.ò 
 

Trust Encounters Third Busiest Day on Record 
A combination of the hot weather and Englandôs victory against Sweden in the quarter-finals of the World Cup meant 
that the weekend of July 7th/8th was even more challenging than predicted. Ahead of the football, 999 calls were 
steady and manageable and throughout the game there was a lull in demand, as shown in the graph (below). But no 
sooner had the final whistle blown, 999 calls sky rocketed and continued well above forecast into the early hours of 
Sunday. Despite ramping up EOC and operational resources with overtime, students and a bolstered strategic on call 
team, Sunday proved to be even busier and saw the Trust deal with a staggering 4,474 999 calls; the Trustôs third 
busiest day ever. Nathan Hudson, Emergency Services Operations Delivery Director, said: ñIôd like to place on record 
my thanks for the exceptional hard work and dedication demonstrated by staff in EOC and on the frontline  during that 
weekend. Iôd also like to thank staff and students who put aside the plans they had with their friends and family to 

work overtime.ò The Trust Board also asked for grateful thanks to be 
passed on to staff for their work over the winter so far. Trust Chair, Sir  
Graham Meldrum, said: ñWith the high temperatures we have seen hot, 
humid evenings, resulting in increased numbers of patients with breathing 
conditions and increased activity associated with the England team      
playing. This has undoubtedly presented the Trust with a huge challenge in 
which to operate. The Trust has risen to meet that challenge, and;      
therefore I would like to pass on my thanks to all the personnel for their 
dedication and commitment during the period of extreme pressure.ò 

New Staff Numbers 

Student Paramedics 270 

Graduate Paramedics 90 

PTS to AAP 45 

Total 405 
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Top Storieséé. 

Trust to Strengthen Emergency Arrangements 
The Trust is committed to putting the most extensive arrangements in place to prepare for 
a major incident whether that is a natural disaster, an accident or a terrorist incident.  
More staff have been trained in issues such as SORT than any other ambulance service; 
the implementation of Operations Managers at each Hub ensures there is an immediate 
óoperational response officerô for any significant or major incident.  The Executive team 
has now given the go-ahead to a paper presented by the Chief Executive to implement a 
tactical level officer who will be on duty 24-hours-a-day.  Chief Executive, Anthony Marsh, 
said: ñWe are always looking for ways that we can improve our preparations. Having reviewed learning from     
recent terrorist incidents and also the Grenfell Fire, it is clear that we need to provide more senior leadership in the 
early parts of such incidents.  The on-call teams will continue to provide a key role, but by introducing this new 
role, we will help provide additional assistance to crews who are responded in the initial phases of such incidents.ò 
 

Concerns About Hospital Handovers Highlighted, Again! 
Trust Chairman, Sir Graham Meldrum is to meet the new Chair of Worcester Acute Hospitals as part of the Trust 
continued campaign to reduce handover delays.  Sir Graham will meet the former head of NHS England, Sir David 
Nicholson, only weeks after a situation where 80% of Worcestershire ambulances were delayed outside    
Worcestershire Royal and The Alex.  Figures released at the WMAS meeting show the extent of the problem with 
handover delays across the region.  In June, there were 1,035 over hour delays, a 55.6% increase on the same 
month in 2017.  Speaking at the meeting, Staffside Rep, Stuart Gardner, said: ñThis is a very real issue. We  
sometimes have staff stuck at hospital for 2İ hours after the end of their 12 hours shift which is completely      
unacceptable.  Not only is it appalling for the patient, my concern is that it puts staff at risk due to the length of 
their shift.ò  Trust Chief Executive, Anthony Marsh, added: ñThe hospital has been working hard in recent weeks to 
make improvements and we have seen them having some better days but there is no consistency.  We will      
continue to raise these concerns at the highest level as there is no doubt that patients continue to be put at risk by 
the inability of the hospital to take out patients in a timely manner.ò 

 

Hospital Area Liaison Officers (HALOs) 
The Trust continues to support hospitals wherever possible to help ensure delays are kept to a minimum when 
handing over patients. HALOs play a key role in doing that and are used at the following hospitals across the   
region: City Hospital, Sandwell Hospital, Queen Elizabeth Hospital, Walsall Manor, Burton, Good Hope, Russells 
Hall, the Alexandra Hospital, Royal Stoke University Hospital, Warwick, George Eliot, University Hospital Coventry 
and Warwickshire, New Cross, Worcestershire Royal, Heartlands and Royal Shrewsbury. 
 

Ambulance Provision in Whitchurch 
The Trust has decided to significantly invest in the ambulance provision within north Shropshire by replacing a 
rapid response vehicle with an ambulance. As a result, the number of staff working in the area will be doubled 
from five to ten. The move follows the introduction by NHS England last year of a new response standard which is 
driven by a need to provide the right response for patients and not just óstop the clockô. Allied to this, the           
substantial increase in demand means the amount of time our vehicles spend on stations and standby points has 
reduced substantially as they are out responding to calls. Over the last six months, only about a third of cases in 
Whitchurch have been responded to from Whitchurch itself. Spending money on buildings which are seldom used 
does nothing to save lives. The Trust would much rather use that   resource to increase staff and vehicle numbers. 
We are also pleased that the funding of WMAS is to be independently reviewed, with a focus on Shropshire. 

Percentage of cases where crews waited over 60 minutes to offload (Quarter 1) 

UHCW PRH Russells Hall The Alex Shrewsbury Worcester 

3.6% 4.2% 4.5% 4.9% 7.9% 8.9% 
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Newséé. 

Rise in Compliments 
The actions of staff has resulted in an increase in the     
number of messages of thanks being received by the Trust.  
New figures show that there were 117 compliments in June 
up from the 96 received the previous year; an increase of 
22%!  This is the third month in a row that numbers have 
been up on last year.  Here are a selection of some recent 
óthank youô   messages submitted via social media: 

¶ Thank you @OFFICIALWMAS for looking after me 
last night, for your jokes, your reassurances and for 
ignoring the mess I'd made.  You lot are #nhsheroes 

¶ Nathan and Julie arrived at the house whilst I was still 
talking to the operator. They were superb because of 
their professionalism and compassion. We could not 
have asked for better. 

¶ I delivered my daughter in our bedroom. I could not have done this without the help of the call handler. I 
would like to say thank you as it would not have been possible without your help. 

¶ I would like to say how amazing two of your paramedics were today. My mum was taken poorly and they 
put her at ease. They were both very friendly and gave my Mum the best care. 

¶ Thank you so much for looking after my mother, niece and nephew today in horrible circumstances. Great 
team work and the best result we could have hoped for. Big love. 

¶ Please pass on our sincerest gratitude to the ambulance staff who came out to my Nan. We were all very 
scared and they were wonderful and calm and looked after us all. Also, thanks for the quick response. 

 

Complaints Down, But No Complacency 
New figures released at the Trust Board show that there has been a drop in the number of complaints and PALS 
informal contacts received by the Trust.  June saw a decrease of 14 
or 30% in cases.  The Patient Experience team has responded to 
every case within the required 25 working days.  The main reason 
for a complaint was the response and clinical.  However, of four  
cases closed to date, only one has been upheld with the other three 
dismissed.  Head of Patient Experience, Marie Tideswell, said: 
ñGiven that in June the Trust took over 106,000 emergency calls 
and more than 76,000 non-emergency patient journeys, this equates 
to an incredibly low number of complaints and concerns:  

¶ PTS ï 1 complaint for every 7,634 Non-Emergency Patient 
Journeys 

¶ EOCï 1 complaint for every 35,540 Emergency calls 

¶ E&U ï 1 complaint for every 5,036 Emergency Incidents 
Marie continued: ñIt is a similar story for informal concerns.  June 
saw a year on year decrease of 23%, down from 216 to 167.  The 
main reason for a PALS contact was with the response, staff       
attitude and conduct.  Despite this progress, we must never be  
complacent, and we will continue to look in detail at each and every 
complaint and PALS concern to see if there is any learning that we 
can make so that we can further improve the service we provide to 
the people of the West Midlands.ò 
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Newséé. 

BAME One Network Officially Launched 
The Trustôs BAME Inclusion Network óOneô was 
officially launched at The Academy last month 
with colleagues from East Midlands Ambulance 
Service joining the launch event to find out more 
about the aims of the group. óOneô is the         
identifying name for the Trustôs support group for 
all staff including those who identify as BAME 
(Black, Asian and Mixed Ethnic background) as 
well as those who do not. The purpose of the 
group is to promote issues, topics areas of     
training and best practice amongst all staff at all 
levels; along with creating a supportive and     
inclusive environment for staff to have their      
authentic selves and provide the best possible 
patient care. Speak at the launch, Trust Chief  
Executive, Anthony Marsh said: ñI would like to thank everyone who has made the launch of the Network      
possible as I appreciate these things donôt just happen by accident, they take an awful lot of hard work.         
Evidence shows that where we support all of our staff, volunteers and stakeholders, we provide better care to 
each other and patients, leading to better patient outcomes. Itôs now up to the rest of us, including myself, to get 
behind the Network to allow it to be the best it can be. You can be assured of my continued support.ò Trust 
Chairman, Sir Graham Meldrum, added: ñI have been involved in many Networks and those that are successful 
all have the same ingredients, the support of the organisation from the top, clear objectives and effective     
communication. If you achieve all of those, and I can assure you have the complete support of the Trust Board 
and the Council of Governors, then the Network will go on to be a great success.ò 
 

Trust Efficiencies Highlighted to Lord Carter 
The man who has spearheaded the search for efficiencies within the NHS visited the Trust to see some of the 
improvements made across the region.  Lord Carter of Coles estimated that if óunwarranted variationô was     
removed from Trust spend across the country, that Ã5bn of savings could be saved by NHS organisations.  He 

is currently working with Monitor and NHS Improvement to 
look at how NHS organisations could make further savings that 
could then be re-invested in frontline services.  He visited   
Erdington Hub recently to see the Make Ready system and 
also look at the way the Hub model of ambulance stations has 
freed up considerable money that has been re-invested in   
additional paramedics and vehicles.  The visit, which was  
hosted by Trust Chief Executive, Anthony Marsh, saw Lord 
Carter receive an overview of the Trusts successes and      
objectives moving forwards; a tour of the hub; before heading 
out with CTM Leigh Watts and Student Paramedic Mohammed 
Azim to see frontline operations first hand.  Mr Marsh said: ñIt 
was clear that Lord Carter was impressed by the work we have 
carried out and the way we have re-invested savings in  
providing better care for patients.  The fact that he came to this 
Trust speaks volumes for the way the organisation works and 
the efforts staff in all sectors work together to improve patient 
care.ò 
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Newséé. 

Almost 20,000 Show Interest in Student Paramedic Role 
The Trustôs latest recruitment drive to find the life savers of the future 
captured the interest of almost 20,000 people. During the week that the 
vacancy was opened on NHS Jobs, 19,766 people viewed the job and 
the Trustôs recruitment team were left with 655 applications to process. 
Sadly, a further 714 applications were rejected due to people not    
meeting the criteria. The Trustôs Recruitment Manager, Louise Harris, 
said: ñAfter the success of our social media presence and TV             
programmes like Ambulance, 999 On The Frontline and Inside the     
Ambulance all featuring our staff here in the West Midlands, the         
profession has never been so high profile and well respected. Our social 
media channels on Twitter, Facebook and Instagram (@officialWMAS) 
have seen loads of people asking for more information about the       
vacancy and itôs quite unbelievable how many people have taken the time to look at the role of student paramedic.  
As an óearn as you learnô scheme, it opens up possibilities to a wide range of people in the region and beyond. We 
have seen people apply from all different communities and ages which is really positive news for us because it 
means we get a really good variety of people from all walks of life, area, ethnic group and community which can 
only be good for the service.ò 

Just Rewards Following Assault on Trust Staff 
A woman who assaulted two members of staff in May has been given a prison sentence. A Willenhall-based crew 
responded to a woman who had taken an overdose in the early hours of Saturday 12

th
 May in the Walsall area. 

The woman had a history of assaulting ambulance staff and had a flag against her name on the CAD. Whilst     
undertaking various clinical assessments, two crew members were subjected to verbal abuse as well as being 
punched in the arm and slapped. The patient, Helen Webb, was consequently arrested by the police at the scene 
and appeared at Walsall Magistrates Court on the 31

st
 May 2018. Webb was found guilty of two counts on      

Common Assault and sentenced to eight weeks imprisonment. In addition to this a compensation order was made 
of Ã50. Steve Elliker, Head of Security and Safety, said: ñWell done to Trust staff for their cooperation in           
prosecuting this individual. They were subjected to this unacceptable assault whilst simply trying to do their job. 
Thank you to Walsall Magistrates for issuing a sensible sanction which is pleasing to see.ò 
 

Staff Celebrate NHS 70  
A host of events took place across the country to mark the NHSôs 70th Birthday at the start of July. The             
celebrations coincided with a week of work experience for 12 students. On Thursday 5th July, the Trustôs          
Organisational Development Officer, Diane Pittom, held a party with the group to mark the occasion. Meanwhile in 
Stoke, the GMB union from the West Midlands along with two local MPs and a vintage ambulance, visited the hub 
to deliver donuts and a card as part of their tour of ópublic service superheroesô. They met Recruitment Manager 

Louise Harris, Senior Operations Manager Mark Chapman 
and a number of front-line staff. BBC Asian Network marked 
the 70th birthday by broadcasting live from a tea party at 
Sandwell General Hospital in West Bromwich. Presenter  
Nomia chatted to doctors, nurses and people whose lives 
have been saved by the system. She was also joined by a 
familiar voice, Justin Wilsdon, the Punjabi speaking      
Willenhall-based paramedic who has featured on the BBC 
One programme Ambulance. Karina Graham from Hollymoor 
Hub decided that the best way to celebrate NHS70 was to 
show her son, Brandon, and all of his friends what an       
ambulance does. She took a vehicle to her sonôs school in 
Smethwick and had a great time teaching the youngsters 
about the ambulance service. 



   

 

 

Newséé. 

Staff Graduate with Apprenticeship Qualifications 
Itôs celebration time for seven of our staff after they graduated 
with apprenticeship qualifications recently. The apprenticeship 
graduation ceremony, which was held at the County          

Showground in Stafford, saw staff from PTS, EOC, IT and   
Corporate Services don their gowns to officially receive their 
certificates. Gareth Hart from Commercial Services at Tollgate, 
PTS Call Taker Angela Wheat, PTS Warrington Locality      
Supervisor Emma Jones and Tollgate EOC Call Taker Louise 
Bishton all graduated with an Advanced Apprenticeship in  
Customer Service. Tollgate based IT Apprentice Harvey Chilton 
has achieved his Advanced Apprenticeship in Business       
Administration whilst PA to  Director of Nursing and Medical Director, Nicola 
Shaw, and Patient Experience Administrator, Fiona Limacher, at Millennium 
Point graduated with a Higher Apprenticeship in Business Administration. 

Difficult Labour Scoops 
Prestigious Award 
"Sometimes between life and death 
stands a paramedic."  After scooping a 
BAFTA, Ambulance has picked up 
another award.  This time it was for a 
film produced by BBC Three which 
showed the incredible birth of baby 
George by Natalies Calow and 
Greaves.  The film was edited from the 
first episode of series two, along with 
additional material with Nat Greaves 
meeting the family at home.  It has 
been watched by a staggering     
23million people on Facebook alone!  
You can see why it won by clicking 
here. 

Students Practice Their Skills Earlier Than Expected 
A group of student paramedics who have completed their 16-week clinical course and are now on their driving 
course got a chance to test their skills a little earlier than expected when they came across a ónon-stopô RTC in 
Kidderminster.  A pedestrian had suffered serious injuries after an incident also involving a car and a motorcycle.  
Driving Instructor, Kerry Ball, said: ñWe were flagged down and were first on scene.  The students, Jodie Mason, 
Sophie Waring and Shaun Boyes were amazing, providing excellent clinical care despite the limited kit we had 
available.  It was a very serious situation and I was really impressed by how they were using their knowledge to 
treat the patient ï I have every confidence they will go on to become excellent paramedics.ò 

“If It Wasn’t for Them, the Outcome Would’ve Been Very Different” 
A heart attack patient has been reunited with the crew who came to his aid in Kidderminster. 
Luke Adamson, 49, dialled 999 at the end of April after suffering with chest pains for three 
days, a problem he thought was muscular. Just prior to him calling for an ambulance he    
began to sweat profusely, sparking his concern and convincing him to call for help.  Stourport 
crew Felicity Harvey and Steve Hopkins responded to Luke and following treatment at the 
scene transported him to Worcester Royal Hospital, from where he has gone on to make a 
full recovery. Luke said: ñIf it wasnôt for them, the outcome could have been very different. 
They were professional and calm and I cannot fault their service. I am so very thankful to 
both Felicity and Steve.ò 

https://t.co/8y0tSCa51F

